# NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION THURSDAY, MAY 19, 2022

Commission Members present: President Alisha Gredy, Member Anna Hofstetter, Member Mark Shields and Member Andrew Tilton. Also in attendance: Town Council President Nancy Crocker, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr and Town Manager Sandie Jones.

### **COMMISSION BUSINESS**

#### 1) CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order by President Gredy at 3:36 pm.

#### 2) ROLL CALL

The roll was called by President Gredy. Administration Manager Carr announced that Vice-President Caudill has resigned as her work schedule no longer allows for her to attend meetings.

### 3) APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES - 4-21-2022 MEETING

Member Shields moved to approve the minutes from the 4-21-2022 meeting as presented. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

### 4) FUNDRAISING IDEAS/DONOR RECOGNITION

Movie night was suggested. Member Shields advised the royalty fees could run up to \$400.00 per movie. President Gredy to check with movie theater to see if they would do it. Member Tilton suggested starting a "Friends of the Park" to help raise the funds. Member Shields will speak to the Brown County Community Foundation to see if the funds could be run through them since they are already a 501c3. Town Council President Crocker stated there are no 501c3 for government agencies, but we could make a line item for donations and use it for the park only. All Members are to continue to work on fund raising ideas.

### 5) UPDATE ON SIGN QUOTES

Member Hofstetter feels the most important subject right now is signage. Member Tilton spoke to Chris Shuster, but at this time, Chris is booked up. Member Shields showed the Commission photos of different signs. Member Shields to meet with Eagle Manufacturing to see what they can produce for the Lincoln Pinch signage.

Discussion of the remaining Duke funds. What type of signage should be installed, wood vs metal? Wooden stakes would work better with small metal plaques listing the type of native plant. These would hold up better than metal stakes.

# 6) UPDATE ON CABIN REMOVAL

Member Shields reported that he would contact the Town Attorney about the waiver for the cabin removal. Nate Nickels is still interested in removing the cabin, but this may have to be done in the fall since the summer camp will be starting soon. The waiver needs to be signed, a certificate of insurance is needed, removal of the artwork (cabin windows) and a schedule of removal to Administration Manager Carr so she can schedule for the dumpster to be delivered.

#### **TOWN PARK COMMISSION MEETING MAY 19, 2022**

Questions about if some of the logs can be repurposed? Nate checked the cabin, and a few logs may be salvaged, but most of them are in bad shape. Once the cabin has been removed, could "Lincoln Pinch" be painted on the concrete slabs that will remain?

Discussion of moving some of the donated benches from Lincoln Pinch to the Village Green corners. Remove the table benches from the Village Green and take to the Park to be utilized and replace with the four donated benches, putting two benches on the Methodist Church corner and two on the Candy Emporium corner to replace the table benches.

President Gredy received two quotes for revamping the flowerbeds at the park along with placing new plantings in each bed.

### 7) OTHER BUSINESS

The next Town Park Commission meeting will be held on Thursday, June 16, 2022 at 3:30 p.m.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

Member Tilton moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Shields seconded the motion. President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 4:49 p.m.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 5-19-2022 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Alisha Gredy

Date

9-15-2022